


Amendments to the Municipal Government Act and the Halifax Regional 

Municipality Charter introduced today (March 5th) will mean municipalities will no 

longer require a legislative change to approve spending for a new municipal 

purpose.

Municipal Affairs Minister Chuck Porter says the changes mean municipalities 

will have more autonomy and flexibility to better meet the needs of citizens and 

this is another step in modernizing the legislation governing municipalities. 

Currently, municipalities can only spend on items that are included on a list. 

If they wish to spend on goods or services which are not on this list, they 

require a legislative amendment. This change will remove the list so that 

municipalities can more readily respond to priorities. 
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